Freshmen Class History

Princeton, Indiana, March 1, 1920.

Dear William,

As it has been several months since you left our school to enter another, I thought you might like to know what our Freshmen class has been doing here in Princeton high school.

You remember, there were sixty-seven of us when we entered last fall, but there are only fifty-five now. However, we hope we shall not lose any more of our members. Miss Duncan is still our class sponsor.

I wish you could have been here for the fall festival, which has been the greatest event of the year so far. We chose class babies and had a contest to see which was the most popular. Our class baby was Carl Latenslager, and he looked very funny indeed, in an express wagon pulled by his father and mother, who were Lawrence Duncan and Blanche Newberry.

Our class has not had a class party, but we hope to have one before the year is over. However, we have been too busy to think about social affairs. The boys of the class are taking gymnasium work every Tuesday evening, and we enjoy it very much. We are still struggling along in Latin and Algebra. In English we are just completing the study of Longfellow's "Tales of a Wayside Inn."

We feel very much more at home than we did at first, and are no longer likely to get lost in going to our recitation rooms.

I hope that you are enjoying your work as we are enjoying ours.

Wishing you success, I am,

Your former classmate,

LAWRENCE COLEY.

January Class 1-B



Marguerite Arburn Flossie Bruner Kermit Graetz George Harris Ruth Johnson John Kays Marie Kell Cloyd McClure Robert Martin George Meixner Hazel Mullen Albert Padgett Estle Oskins Marjorie Ritchie Uleva Shoaf August Wiggs